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Friday 24th October 2014 
 
Reverend the Hon Fred Nile MLC 
Chair 
Select Committee on the Planning Process in Newcastle and the Broader Hunter 
Region, NSW Legislative Council 

Re: Inquiry into Planning process Re: Inquiry into Planning process in 
Newcastle and the broader Hunter region  

Dear Reverend Nile 
 
Please accept this submission to the Inquiry into the Planning Process in Newcastle 
and the broader Hunter region. 
 
My submission is focused on the role that Newcastle City Council (Council) has had 
in planning decisions in the Hunter and particularly the State Environmental Planning 
Policy Amendment (Newcastle City Centre) 2014 (Newcastle SEPP). 
 
Submission 
 

Therese Doyle, Ward 2 Councillor 
Newcastle City Council 

Address: 28 Swan St, The Hill 
NSW 2300 

Telephone: 61 2 4926 2513 
Mobile: +61 434 257 892 



As my evidence in detail will indicate, the cumulative effect of the behaviour of 
Newcastle City Council amounts to an abrogation of its responsibility to effectively 
engage in the planning process for this very significant part of the city. 
 
It is my contention that Council has engaged in ongoing and systematic breaches of 
the Local Government Act 1993 to the extent that the Council cannot be considered 
to have acted in a way which fulfils its statutory Charter or represents the people of 
Newcastle as a public authority. 
 
The elected Councillors of Newcastle did not consider any professional advice from 
staff or any other relevant body regarding the Newcastle SEPP and at no time did 
they vote to make a submission to the SEPP.  
 
There is reason to believe Council staff have been directed not to provide advice to 
the elected Councillors to the extent that elected councillors are unable to carry out 
their duties.  
 
In conjunction with a failure to provide any planning advice or critique of the 
Newcastle SEPP it is my opinion there has been systematic and unlawful refusal of 
Newcastle City Council to allow open discussion and debate of the Newcastle SEPP.  
 
A summary of the sequential failure of the Council to fulfil its proper role with 
respect to the SEPP appears below. 
 

1. Inadequate consultation with the elected council of Newcastle City Council 
regarding provisions of the draft SEPP 

 
2. The failure of the Council to exercise due diligence by calling on its own 

expert panel, the Urban Design Consultative Group for advice on the 
provisions of the SEPP 

 
3. The systematic and unlawful refusal of the Council to engage in any serious 

discussion about the implications of the provisions of the SEPP for the city’s 
heritage centre and urban landscape. 

 
4. Council’s failure to exercise due diligence in the provision of a properly 

constituted and evidence-based formal submission from the Council to 
Planning and Infrastructure on the SEPP. 

 
5. The General Manager providing a Lord Mayoral Minute as a submission to 

Planning and Infrastructure without reference to the elected council. 
 
In short Council has been prevented from acting as a responsible public authority 
and from facilitating open public debate as statutorily required. 
 






